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Minor Works Application for 416 S Boylan Ave

Adryon Clay   919-961-6032   adryonclay@gmail.com

The trees at 418 S Boylan Ave were all “volunteer” trees, with the exception of the 
maple in the front yard.  The willow oak and the pecan on the east property line are the 
wrong trees in the wrong place.

The willow oak is crowded in the 15’ spacing between the houses at 418 & 416 
(which I also own). It is double-stemmed. Most concerning is that it has been dropping 
limbs for a few years even though I have been having it professionally pruned. The 
fallen limbs have already cause damage to the houses at 418 & 416.

The pecan by the garage has grown large enough that it is interfering with access 
to the far right bay. It is double-stemmed and it has also been dropping limbs although 
it has been pruned and braced. At least one large limb has damaged a vehicle.

The maple in the front yard has a root rot and we have extended it’s life by 
pruning and disease treatment but it is in decline.

Overall, there are just too many trees for the lot at 418 to accomondate so I am 
proposing looking at my two lots (418 & 416) together.  Specifically, at 418, I want to 
replace the maple with a littleleaf linden (Tilia cordata “greenspire’) positioned a little 
further from the power lines that run in front and to the Cabarrus St side of the house. 
I want to replace the pecan with a common hackberry (Celtis occidentalis) positioned a 
little further away from the garage.

Since I don’t have room for any more than these two trees on the 418 lot, I want 
to plant two trees on the 416 lot. There are no significant trees there at present. I want to 
plant a yellowwood (Cladrastis lutea) in the front yard to the left of the paved walkway 
to the house.  In the rear of the house near the alley and east lot line I want to eventually 
plant a swamp chestnut oak (Quercus michauxii).  At present my neighbors at 414 have 
a large willow oak in their back yard. My arborist looked at that tree and concluded it is 
in gradual decline from root fungus. I would rely on him to recommend the best time to 
plant the Quercus michauxii knowing that the Quercus phellos will have to be taken 
down sooner or later.

Sincerely,  Adryon Clay

Staff Note: See COA-0157-2024 for the application for 418 S Boylan Ave
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